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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

June 13, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairman Pitt.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Mrs. Harris, and Administrative Assistant Ms. Booth.  Also present was Mr. Tarr, Mr. Goodell, and Mr. Mitchell.
Mr. Roland Mitchell joined the meeting to formally ask the Selectmen about a gift to the Library that was discussed at the last Library Trustees meeting.  The Mitchell Family has asked to present a stone bench to the Town and place it on the Library property for all to enjoy in the memory of John and Pauline Mitchell.  Because the bench is a gift, the Selectmen have to approve it.  Ms. Pitt moved to accept the gift and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  Mr. Mitchell left the meeting at 6:35PM.  

APPOINTMENTS
6:30PM – Brian Tarr, Highway Department and Neil Goodell, Water/Sewer Department
Mr. Tarr will be picking up the new Highway Department truck tomorrow.  Mr. Tarr also informed the Selectmen of a residence at the corner of Route 124 and Bixby Road, where the owner has contacted the Highway Department in the reference to a concern of land eroding into a brook near the Town road.  Mr. Tarr assessed the area and found that the land referenced was 30 to 40 feet from the Town road.  Thus, it is not in the Town Right of Way and the owner of the property is responsible for it.  A letter will be written to the property owner.  

Also discussed were soft and low areas on the Library property.  Ms. Ash had expressed at the Library meeting, concerns for children and others who go onto the lawn area.  Mr. Tarr will check the lawn area for holes and low areas.  There was a discussion about the Library Trustees’ consideration of a potential building expansion.  

Mr. Tarr brought up a Miniwawa bridge in Marlborough that is state red-lined .  Mr. Tarr and Mr. Goodell will research the expenses associated with the repairs needed.  Mr. Goodell informed the Selectmen the Town fire hydrants will be color coded by flow, as per Chief Manning’s request, while the painting of these will be done this summer.  Mr. Tarr and Mr. Goodell left at 7:00PM.  

7:00PM – Mrs. Grace, Mrs. Woodward, Cemetery Trustees – joined the meeting at 7:00PM
Mrs. Grace discussed proposed changes to Town Cemetery bylaws regarding residency that were crafted in 2005.  Ms. Pitt has restructured the Deed of Burial Lot form and drafted an amendment to Article 5 of the Cemetery Bylaws.  All in attendance reviewed these documents.  There was discussion on the difference between the Right to Inter and a Deed of Burial Lot.  All agreed the drafted amendment and revised deed were acceptable.  Ms. Pitt will inquire with New Hampshire Municipal Association (NHMA) on the differences between Right To Inter vs. Deed to Burial Lot in reference to purchases in Town cemeteries.  Ms. Pitt stated in her research she found that most towns no longer give a Deed of Burial Lot, but give a Right to Inter.  Ms. Pitt will relay any further findings to Mrs. Grace.  A Cemetery Trustees meeting will be held to pass the proposed amendment and revision of the Deed of Burial Lot.  Ms. Pitt suggested Mrs. Grace also look into proposing a price increase, after surveying surrounding towns.  Mrs. Grace and Mrs. Woodward left at 7:25PM.
ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 6/6/2016 Selectmen’s meeting and the 6/6/2016 Public Hearing as amended.   Vote to approve was unanimous.  Mrs. Paight abstained from the vote as she was absent for the 6/6/2016 meeting.   

The Selectmen reviewed and signed General Journal Postings.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Manifests in the amount of $19,990.08 and $8.00. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $7,287.69; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $944.21, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,342.73. Vote to approve was unanimous.
Abatements for Map 02 Lot 001 and Map 16 Lot 020 were signed by the Selectmen.  

The Selectmen discussed a Police Department expenditure and what account it should be posted to.  
Discussion of a property on Oliver Road took place.  It has been brought to the attention of the Selectmen that Building and Electric permit regualtions are not being followed by the owners of the yurts.  A letter will be sent to the property owner and renter stating regualtions and codes that must be adhered to.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Pitt seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:25PM.  

Respectfully submitted,







Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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